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“ For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the LORD, plans for your welfare
and not for harm, to give you a future with hope.” – Jeremiah 29:11

As I write this, I am sitting at Mean Cup, a small coffee shop in Lancaster on the fringes
of the Franklin & Marshall College campus. I’m watching a few college kids; kids that
look happy, not yet weathered and worn from life, buying their lattes with probably mom
and dad’s money (no judgement, my two college kids coffee drinks are on my tab!). As I
“people watch” from behind my lap top I find myself wondering if these kids know what
their future plans are? Do they know what’s in store for them? I’m wondering if they will
envision a future in which life is joyful, fulfilling, abundant. Are they walking around filled
with hope or despair?

I suppose the same questions can be for you and me. Do we really know what’s in store
for us? Can we envision a future that is joyful, fulfilling, filled with hope? Is our faith
strong? Do we deeply and truly trust in the Lord?

“ For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the LORD, plans for your welfare
and not for harm, to give you a future with hope.”

I feel encouragement and security when I read these words and let them sink in my
heart. The older I get, the more lived experiences I have, these words prove to be true
over and over again.

None of us knows the future. We can plan, prepare, make our best guesses as to what
comes next, but we can never know for sure. That can be both frightening and exciting.
But when we place our faith in the Lord, believe that the Lord’s plans for your life are for
your welfare, not harm, the negative feelings begin to fade, and hope begins to rise.

This next season of our lives, though we are planning and preparing, we don’t know what
the Lord has in store for us, but we need to believe it is a future of hope, joy, and
abundance. Our hope and trust in the Lord is all we really need.

That and a cup of coffee.

“ For surely I know the plans I have for you, says the LORD, plans for your welfare
and not for harm, to give you a future with hope.”

In Christ’s Service,
Pastor Angie +

From Pastor



Fall worship schedule begins Sunday, September 7
Two services: St. Luke at 8:30am, Penryn at 10:30am

Combined service at St. Luke on the 4th Sunday of each month, 8:30 worship
Combined service at Penryn on the 5th Sunday, 10:30 worship

Sunday, September 7th                                               Sunday, October 5th
8:30 AM - St. Luke                                                          8:30 AM - St. Luke-In-Gathering                           
9:30- Sunday School (SL)                                            9:30 AM- Sunday School (SL)
10:30 - St. Paul                                                               10:30 AM- St. Paul -Pet Blessing (in                    
                                                                                                the Grove) brunch after service 
Sunday, September 14th                                              Sunday, October 12th
8:30 AM - St. Luke                                                          8:30 AM- St. Luke
9:30 AM- Sunday School (SL)                                     9:30- Sunday School (SL)
 10:30 AM- St. Paul                                                        10:30- St. Paul                                   

Sunday, September 21st                                             Sunday, October 19th
8:30 AM- St. Luke                                                           8:30 AM- St. Luke
9:30 AM- Sunday School (SL)                                     9:30 AM- Sunday School (SL)
10:30 AM- St. Paul                                                         10:30 AM- St. Paul

Sunday, September 28th                                            Sunday, October 26th
8:30 AM-Combined Service- St. Luke                     8:30 AM- Combined Service -St. Luke
Guest preacher Rev. Dr. Angela Zimmann             Reformation Sunday      
9:30 AM- Sunday School (SL)                                     9:30 AM-Sunday School (SL)

Worship with us in person or online

St. Luke:
The service is livestreamed weekly on our Facebook page:

https://www.facebook.com/StLukeEvangelicalLutheran, or on YouTube using the
following link: www.youtube.com/@stlukeschaefferstownpa

St. Paul
Sunday morning worship is available online through ZOOM every week. The ZOOM

link is sent via email and posted on the Facebook page:
https://www.facebook.com/St.PaulPenryn

Worship



From The Desk of JP:
A Season of Change — and of Song

Well, it’s about that time again.

The calendar has flipped to September, and suddenly pumpkin-flavored everything is appearing
around every corner. The air may still carry hints of summer, but the shifting light and the rustle
of leaves tell us the changing of seasons is near.

And with the change in season, we also turn the page in our worship life.

This month, our worship liturgy will take on fresh energy and texture. We’ll be stepping away
from our Summer setting and moving into a new call-and-response from a different setting of
the LBW, introducing new Communion hymns, and incorporating a new Confession. These
changes aren’t just musical adjustments — they’re opportunities to hear, speak, and sing our
faith in new ways, helping us stay present and engaged in the rhythm of worship.

Before we know it, Advent and Christmas will be upon us, bringing yet another beautiful shift in
our music and liturgy.

I can’t say enough how much I have thoroughly enjoyed serving as your Music Director so far.
My hope is that the additions, adjustments, and new elements have brought you moments of
joy, reflection, and connection during worship. Your feedback is always welcome — I truly want
to know how the music moves you, challenges you, and inspires you.

I’m especially excited to begin choir rehearsals and to work alongside St. Luke and Penryn,
blending our voices in ways that will lift our worship to new heights. And, I have to admit, the
thought of planning Christmas Eve fills me with pure joy. Growing up, Christmas Eve services
were sacred and magical for me — moments when the music, candlelight, and story came
together in a way that seemed to touch heaven itself. To now have the privilege of shaping that
experience for all of you into a late-night evening of worship to celebrate our Lord’s birth iis
both humbling and deeply meaningful.

So here’s to the season of change ahead — in the air, in our music, and in our hearts. May we
step into it together with open ears, lifted voices, and spirits ready to be moved.



Music Ministry

Rehearsals will be held in St. Luke’s sanctuary
from 6:45-7:45pm

 on the following Wednesdays:

September 10th
 September 17th

 October 8th
 October 22nd
 October 29th

Choir will be singing on the following Sundays:

September 21st
 September 28th (Combined service)

 October 19th
 October 26th (Reformation Sunday, combined

service)



Worship Assistants & Lay Readers

Many thanks to all who are doing God’s work!

Committees and Council        Community Meal Volunteers        Gardeners

     Lay Readers/lectors      Musicians         Quilters        Acolytes

Backyard Staff             Staff members                 Food Pantry Donators

        Sunday School Teachers                           Worship Assistants

Sept. 7
Sept. 14
Sept. 21
Sept. 28

Oct. 5
Oct.12
Oct. 19
Oct. 26

 St. Luke Lay Reader: Worship Assistant:

Missy Gettler
Donna Moyer

Faith Thunberg
Dolly Fasnacht

Elaine Matternas
Steffi Gettler

Richelle Deysher
Sarah Kneller

Karen Stump
Betsy Rights

Andrea McAllister
Karen Stump

Karen Stump
Andrea McAllister

Betsy Rights
Andrea McAllister

St. Paul Lectors:

Sept .7        Eli Rothenberger                       Oct. 5      Anne Beegle                           
Sept. 14     Scott Reed                                  Oct. 12    Eldon Witmer
Sept. 21     Kristen Brandau                        Oct. 19    Sheri Garman
Sept. 28     At St. Luke                                  Oct. 26    At St. Luke



Women of the ELCA:
When: 2  Monday every month at 7:00pmnd

Where: Miller Chapel
Next Meeting: September 8th

Bands Together
What: bands exercise class

When: Tues. & Thurs. 10-11 am
Where: Miller Chapel

Contact person: Sue Delong

St. Paul Family Ministry
What: Families meet once a month to have

dinner and share in a
ministry project. 

When: Pastor Angie will reach out to families to
create a fall schedule.

Ministries



Education

Bible Study
Beer & Bible (Thursday 6:30pm)

September 18
October 23

Locations TBD

Thursday Morning ZOOM Bible Study at 10:00am
September 11, Luke 15:1-10
September 18, Luke 16:1-13

October 9, Luke 17:11-19
October 23, John 8:31-36

Sunday School at St. Luke

Children’s Class: 
Led by Faith Thunberg & Richelle Deysher
meets every Sunday at 9:30AM, in one of the
classrooms on the upper level of the chapel.

Adult Class: 
Led by Scott Rights, meets the 1 , 3 , and 5
Sundays at 9:30 AM in the lower level of the chapel.

st rd th



The Penryn Food Pantry

The summer brought much rain this year, and it also brought in more folks to the food pantry! We
saw an increase in families using the pantry, currently averaging around 30 families per week.
Fortunately, we also have seen an increase in volunteers to the pantry. We have many individuals
from St Paul Penryn and St Luke’s volunteering on a regular basis. Volunteers come together on
Saturday mornings to sign in the families to the pantry, to help hand out cold food items, and to
help take food to the cars of those who could use some extra help. More importantly, those
volunteers who are regular faces at the pantry have begun building relationships with the families
in our community coming in for food. It has been beautiful to see the relationships building, and
the families using the pantry express their gratitude for both the food and the kind, warm folks
volunteering. Additionally, volunteers have been generous with their time on Wednesdays when
food is delivered, and it is a well-oiled machine! Between 800 and 1200 pounds of food is typically
delivered. The volunteers move the food from the skids into the food room. Then they sort it and
stock the shelves. Another way that volunteers have been supporting the ministry is by picking up
food donations at Weis in Lititz every Friday. It’s amazing how many hands come together to do
behind the scenes work to provide food for those in our community facing food insecurity.

An exciting addition to our food ministry began at the end of August. Pastor Angie has been
working to connect local agencies to those families utilizing the pantry to help address root causes
of food insecurity. At the end of August, Members First Federal Credit Union was at the pantry on
Saturday morning. They were able to answer budgeting questions, give credit counseling tips, and
help set up savings and checking accounts. More local agency supports are being set up for the
fall.

As the numbers of families using the pantry increase, the need for food also increases. In August,
St Luke’s and St Paul Penryn collected hygiene and paper products. If you were not able to
participate but would like to, it’s not too late! We are always in need of paper towels, toilet paper,
shampoo and conditioner, toothpaste and toothbrushes, deodorant, soap, diapers, dish soap, and
laundry detergent.

Finally, I would like to share a couple of quotes from individuals that used the pantry this summer.

“Not only do they provide food and other essentials in a very loving and gracious manner, they
make everyone feel welcome. They treat everyone like friends, not like they are giving handouts.”

“This makes it possible for me to pay my electric bill and not have to worry there won’t be money
for food. A great big thank you to all of them.”



St. Luke Food Ministry
Here at St. Luke, we originally got connected in 2011 with TEFAP, an acronym for The Emergency
Food Assistance Program, a federal program. TEFAAP involved the distribution of groceries on a
monthly basis to qualified
recipients, under the auspices of Lebanon County Christian Ministries. This was spearheaded by
Kit and Lori Ahnert, who are the heroes of getting this started and were involved through the end
of last year, when it was discontinued. (But Kit and Lori remain as team leaders for the one of the
Sunday night meals.)

At about the same time, there was a Thursday noon free meal being served by the Heidelberg
churches over at Zion Methodist, but looking for a new home. Thus the Thursday noon meals
were moved from Zion to St. Luke in 2013, where they continue to be staffed by members of the
six participating Heidelberg Township churches on an ongoing basis.

St. Luke launched its Sunday night meal program in 2014. This program is not needs-based; the
meal is open to any and all who are looking for a hot meal and community fellowship, and while
many of the folks who attend are senior citizens, there are families with children who attend too.
The program operates under the umbrella of Lebanon County Christian Ministries, and we follow
their rules and guidelines for ordering and handling of food and supplies.

At the time we started the Sunday meals, many of us thought there couldn’t possibly be enough
volunteers, resources, etc., to maintain this program. Yet, here we are, more than 10 years later,
still going strong despite having to curtail the program during the COVD years.

While there is a routine involved in scheduling, ordering supplies, and preparing a meal, most of
the volunteers involved would tell you that it is an enlightening experience in many ways. Filling a
need in the community comes to mind most often. Seeing firsthand that basic needs like food
are so vital in bringing people together is another important contribution to the area.

Many of the guests at the Sunday meals develop relationships where they look out for each
other, and it is such a blessing to see them care for one another!

The fellowship that is exhibited among the guests reinforces the strong need for a community
gathering like this, and what better place to do it but a church social hall?

(If anyone is interested in volunteering for one of the Sunday meal teams or serving as a
substitute, please contact Katie Kurtz or Elaine Matternas. Or, just come by and enjoy the meal
and meet some of your community neighbors!)

Coming this Fall! ---Welcoming back a local bluegrass band, The 3-Chord Pickers, will perform
at the Sunday meals the second Sundays of the last three months of 2025: October 12,
November 9, December 14.



St Paul Birthdays St Luke Birthdays

Anniversaries

September 3 – Gil Welliver
September 4 - Sue Reed

September 13 – Lorraine Wike
September 17 – Robbie Iosue

September 24 – Fern Dull
September 28 – Mindy Welliver

October 2 – Greta Bomberger
October 6 – Glenn Bartsch

October 9 – Benjamin Brandau
October 14 – Jack Iosue

October 16 – Debbie Korzon
                    – Rev. Angela Hammer

              -Will Rothenberger
October 31 – Abigail Miller

September 10 – Jonh & Vonnie Schreiber (SP)
September 20 – Scott & Sheri Garman (SP)

September 6- Laurie & Snap Zimmerman (SL)
September 21- Linda & Marshall Kramer (SL)

October 15-Karen & Douglas Stump (SL)
October 14- John & Beverly Zartman (SL)
October 17- Melissa & Shane Gettler (SL)
October 18- Jeffrey & Mary Halye II (SL)

October 27- Rev. Angela & Andrew Hammer 
October 29- Diane & Timothy Reedy (SL)

October 30- Ann & Kirk Pearson (SL)

September 3- Lori Bolz
September 3- Julia Gettler
September 8-Todd Snyder*
September 15- Bria Shirey

September 17- Linda Simmers*
September 18- Riley Halye,II
September 23- Nancy Flory*

September 25-Bob Enk*
September 25-Rebecca Hentz

September 26- Jennifer Rhodes
September 27- Matthew Hentz
September 28-Dolly Fasnacht*

September 28-Emily Reedy

October 1- Judy Plummer*
October 3- Carole Gundrum*

October 3- Joyce Moore*
October 3- Evan Gettler
October 4-Shane Gettler

October 6- Anna Mae Grubb*
October 16- Rebecca Snyder*

October 17- Sandy Smith*
October 17- Lance Rhodes

October 17-William Hoffman, Jr
October 19-Timothy Reedy*
October 19-Landon Rhodes

October 21-Glenn Hibshman*
October 27-Carl Bucher

October 27-Melissa Gettler

Birthdays/Annivresaries

Indicates “Golden Aged” members



KONDE DIOCESE: IWAMBI ORPHANAGE: 
BUILDING EFFORT

We’re helping to build a new boy’s dormitory at the
Iwambi Orphanage in Tanzania!

The cost to build the new dorm for the boys is
$40,000. Our goal is to raise half.

A fundraising campaign is ready to be launched.
The fundraising will be a series of events that
engages the larger community – friends, family,
local businesses.

A schedule of events will be shared soon.

Konde Diocese Support



News and Events
St. Luke Book Club
Book Club will be meeting on Thursday, September 4  at 7:00pm. They will be discussing
Happiness Falls by Angie Kim. All are invited to come & join the discussion. Any questions, please
contact Richelle Deysher.

th

Congregation Beth Israel Steven P. Buzgon Annual Lecture presents Mikki Brammer author of The
Collective Regrets of Clover, the 2025 Lebanon County Reads selection. The lecture will be on
Wednesday, September 10, 2025 at 8:00PM at the Congregation Beth Israel 411 S Eighth Street,
Lebanon, PA. Tickets are $25 for adults and $10 for students. Tickets can be purchase at any
Lebanon County library or contact Richelle Deysher and she will get tickets.

St. Luke History Books:
Available for $20.00
Please contact the St. Luke church office or purchase in narthex.

Lutheran World Relief
Dedication of Quilts will be held:
Sunday, October 5, 2025

BREATHING IN CHRIST
Breathing in Christ is program that offers grace-filled, Christ-centered resources for
people who are tired of running on empty and longing to reconnect with Jesus in their
everyday life. Deacon Marsha Roscoe, founder of Breathing in Christ, supports people
in rediscovering Jesus’ presence in the ordinary, everyday moments of life. Her ministry
focuses on spiritual wellness through gentle rhythms, breath prayer, and Christ-centered
reflections. Explore blogs, podcasts, and upcoming free events at
breathinginchrist.com<https://www.breathinginchrist.com>
  *   It’s grounded in Scripture and shaped by the rhythms of Jesus.
  *   It’s designed to support spiritual wellness through gentle practices
  *   Free challenges and workshops, as well as retreats, podcasts, blogs, and workbooks

Fall Into Grace: Sacred Rhythms for a New Season
As the seasons shift and life picks up pace, it’s easy to feel scattered or stretched thin.
This fall could feel different!  You’re invited to slow down and breathe in grace with
Deacon Marsha Roscoe during a free 45-minute workshop, Fall Into Grace: Sacred
Rhythms for a New Season. Together, we’ll pause to reconnect with God’s presence
and explore what it means to live with intention this autumn. In this gentle, reflective
space, you’ll experience breath prayer; calendar reflection to notice what’s draining or
restoring you; and seasonal intention setting to guide you through autumn. You’ll leave
with a personalized Rule of Life and a renewed sense of grace for the season ahead.



News and Events Continued

GUEST PREACHER, SEPTEMBER 28: Be sure to attend worship on Sunday, September 28. While Pastor Angie
takes a Sunday off, we’re blessed to have Rev. Dr. Angela Zimmann as our worship leader and preacher. Dr.
Zimmann is a graduate of Gettysburg Theological Seminary. Pastor, preacher, teacher, and current Vice
President of Advancement at Wilson College. A brilliant and passionate preacher and self- described “sinner
in the hands of a gracious God”.

ANNUAL PET BLESSING AT THE PENRYN CHURCH GROVE: SUNDAY, OCOTBER5: Join us in the Penryn
Church Grove on Sunday, October 5 for our annual Pet Blessing. We’ll gather at 10:30 AM for worship
followed by breakfast in the grove. Bring your lawn chairs, breakfast item to share, and your pet(s)!

ST. LUKE COMMUNITY YOUTH CONCERT: Sunday, October 12 St. Luke will host its first free concert for our
community junior and senior high kids. The Autumn Project, a local band from Lititz, will be performing.
Doors open at 6:00pm, music at 6:30. The show is FREE! A free will donation will be collected to support the
ministries of Sr. Luke. Shout to Steffi Gettler for organizing!!

FALL FEST & CORNHOLE: SATRUDAY NOVEMBER 1: Penryn’s annual cornhole tournament fundraiser
benefitting the food pantry will be combined with our annual fall fest. The event will include cornhole,
pumpkin carving, Halloween custom contest, trick or treating, and soup sale. So, mark your calendars now,
more info coming! Festivities start at 3:00 PM.

REV. STEPHEN R. HERR CALLED AS BISHOP OF THE LOWER SUSQUEHANNA SYNOD
On June 7, 2025, the Rev. Stephen Robert Herr was called to serve a six-year term as bishop of the Lower
Susquehanna Synod of the Evangelical Lutheran Church in America (ELCA). Rev. Herr currently serves as
pastor of Christ Evangelical Lutheran Church in Gettysburg, Pennsylvania. Ordained on July 2, 1994, Pastor
Herr has served in parish, campus, and synodical leadership for more than three decades.

His service includes roles on the ELCA Church Council, Executive Committee, and multiple synod councils,
as well as leadership in outdoor ministry, ecumenical engagement, the arts, and historical preservation in
the Gettysburg area.

Please join us in giving thanks for Bishop-elect Herr and holding him in prayer as he
prepares to lead our synod into the future.

THE ELCA ELECTS NEW BISHOP
The Evangelical Lutheran Church in America elected its first Black leader on Wednesday (July 30) at its
churchwide assembly meeting in Phoenix. The Rev. Yehiel Curry, bishop of the ELCA’s Metropolitan Chicago
Synod since 2019, will serve a six- year term as the denomination’s presiding bishop, the top leadership role.
He succeeds Elizabeth Eaton, who has served two terms as presiding bishop. To learn more about Bishop-
Elect Curry, visit Living Lutheran online and read “Casting a Vison for the Church”. Link below.
Casting a vision for the church - Living Lutheran



Dinner Church      September 7, 2025      5:00 pm - 7:00 pm - The Wittel Farm

 Join us this summer for Dinner Church, a monthly worship gathering centered around a shared
meal. Rooted in the tradition of the early Christian movement, Dinner Church invites us to gather at
a common table to remember Jesus through radical hospitality and community.
 
Party with a Purpose      September 27, 2025    4:00pm-Kirchenwald

Our annual Oktoberfest-style fundraiser at the Lutheran Camping Corporation in Lebanon,
Pennsylvania. This lively evening brings together friends, family, and supporters for great food,
music, and community — all while helping sustain and grow our camping ministry.

Capture the Flag Spectacular     October 5, 2025     3:00-5:30 pm- Kirchenwald

Review your camp map, paint your face, and practice your cone zone celebration dance. Invite your
friends and family (parents, too) to join you in this CTF summer reunion event. Play alongside
familiar faces from your week at camp, plus campers from every other week of the summer.
Campfire worship to follow.

October Harvest Festival     October 18, 2025      10:00 am-2:00pm- The Wittel Farm

Celebrate the bounty of the season at The Wittel Farm’s October Harvest Festival! Join us for a
festive day filled with food, fun, and fall activities for all ages. Enjoy hay rides through the farm, get
creative with pumpkin decorating, and savor a delicious farm-to-table lunch featuring crops grown
right at The Wittel Farm. Live music will add to the joyful atmosphere as we gather in community and
give thanks for the harvest.

Fall Foliage Day     October 26, 2025     1:00 pm-6:00 pm- Kirchenwald

Return to camp for the afternoon to enjoy fall activities, worship, and a picnic supper. This is a
wonderful opportunity to meet up with old friends or introduce new folks to camp. An evening meal
is included.

For more information:       Phone: 717-677-8211            lcc@lutherancamping.org

Camping News

https://www.lutherancamping.org/event/dinner-church-sept/
https://www.lutherancamping.org/event/dinner-church-sept/


Prayer Circle: St. Luke and St. Paul work together as one to lift up the
community in prayer. If you have need for prayer, please contact Betsy Nolt
(St. Luke) or Shelly Gochenaur (St. Paul) with your prayer request and they
will share it within the prayer circle composed of folks from both
congregations. if you would like to be a part of the prayer circle, please let
Pastor Angie know.

Please remember to pray for those*...
that are ill, recovering, or shut-in
who are serving in the military
The Vision to Mission Team

Congregations and ministries with whom we share mutual ministry: The
congregations and pastors of the Heidelberg Ministerium and Lebanon
Conference, Agape House, Lebanon Co. Christian Ministries, Women’s
Shelter, Lancaster/Lebanon Habitat for Humanity, Lebanon Rescue Mission,
Support Connections of Lebanon County, St. Paul’s Penryn, Penryn Food
Bank, Our Bishops and their staff.

For pastoral care & emergencies, please contact either church office.

*Names are not listed above for the purpose of confidentiality.

Updated Address for Bonnie Boyer:
Country Meadows
1802 Tulpehocken Rd/Apt. 301
Wyomissing, PA 19610

Prayer Page



Mission Statements

St Luke Mission Statement

As the Body of Christ we
proclaim the Gospel by serving

and doing God’s will in a manner
that meets the needs of our

changing world.

St Paul Mission Statement

As a Reconciled in Christ
Congregation, Saint Paul Lutheran

Church, Penryn, welcomes ALL
God’s people, embracing

differences of age, race, ethnicity,
physical or mental abilities, marital
status, sexual orientation, gender
identity, or economic status. We

recognize that we are all children of
God, whose differences are

reconciled in Christ.St. Luke 
Monthly Ministry

Emphasis:

September: Domestic Violence Shelter

October: Lutheran World Relief

Thank you for your support!



Sunday 

7
8:30 AM St. Luke
9:30 AM Sunday School
10:30 AM St. Paul
5:30-6:30 Comm Free Meal 

14 
8:30 AM St. Luke 
9:30 AM Sunday School 
10:30 AM St. Paul 
5:30-6:30 Comm Free Meal 

21 
8:30 AM St. Luke 
9:30 AM Sunday School 
10:30 AM St. Paul 
5:30-6:30 Comm Free Meal

28 
8:30 AM Combined Service 
@ St. Luke
9:30 AM Sunday School 
5:30-6:30Comm Free Meal 

22 

29 

Monday 

1

Labor Day 

8
Lions 7:00 PM
(SL)
WELCA 7:00 PM
(SL) 

15 
Council Mtg (SL) 
6:30 PM 

Tuesday 

2 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 

9
Band Together
10:00 AM (SL) 

16
Band Together
10:00 AM (SL) 

23
Band Together
10:00 AM (SL) 

30
Band Together
10:00 AM (SL)
Family Ministry
5:30 PM (SP) 

24 

Wednesday 

3 

10
LWR Quilting
9:00-2:00 (SL)
Choir
6:45-7:45 (SL) 

17 
Choir 
6:45-7:45 (SL) 

Thursday 

4 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

11 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

18 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

25 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

12 

19 

26 

Friday 

5 

Saturday 

6 
Food Pantry (SP) 
9:00 AM-12:00 PM 

13
Food Pantry (SP)
9:00 AM-12:00 PM 

20
Food Pantry (SP)
9:00 AM-12:00 PM 

27
Food Pantry (SP)
9:00 AM-12:00 PM 

September 2025 



Sunday 

5
8:30 AM St. Luke
9:30 AM Sunday School
10:30 AM St. Paul
5:30 Free Comm Meal (SL) 

12 
8:30 AM St. Luke 
9:30 AM Sunday School 
10:30 AM St. Paul 
5:30 Free Comm Meal (SL) 
6:00 Youth Event (SL) 
19 
8:30 AM St. Luke 
9:30 AM Sunday School 
10:30 AM St. Paul 
5:30 Free Comm Meal (SL) 

26 
8:30 AM Combined 
Service @ St. Luke 
5:30 Free Comm Meal (SL) 

27 

Monday 

6
Lions (SL)
7:00 PM 

20
Council Mtg
(SL)
6:30 PM 

13
WELCA (SL)
7:00 PM 

Tuesday 

7
Band Together
10:00 AM (SL) 

14
Band Together
10:00 AM (SL) 

21
Band Together
10:00 AM (SL) 

28
Band Together
10:00 AM (SL)
Family Ministry
5:30 (SP) 

Wednesday 

1 

22
Choir
6:45-7:45 PM 

29
Choir
6:45=7:45 PM 

8
LWR Quilting
9:00-2:00 (SL)
Choir
6:45-7:45PM 

15 

Thursday 

2 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

9 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

16 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

23 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

30 
Band Together 
10:00 AM (SL) 
Free Comm Meal 
11:30-1:00 (SL) 

10 

17 

24 

31 

Friday 

3 

Saturday 

4 
Food Pantry (SP) 
9:00 AM-12:00PM 

11
Food Pantry (SP)
9:00 AM-12:00PM 

18
Food Pantry (SP)
9:00 AM-12:00PM 

25
Food Pantry (SP)
9:00 AM-12:00PM 

October 2025


